






Burt Township Department Reports 

Assessing 
Entered 4 personal property statements and 2 personal property exemptions prior to finalizing and freezing the 
personal property values in the assessing database and sent out those assessment change notices. Also finalized 
the database and froze the rest of the parcels and assessment change notices were sent out. Responded to all 
phone calls and emails from property owners asking about the changes in assessments for the 2025 tax year. 
Submitted all pre-March BOR forms to the County. Printed and certified the pre-March BOR Assessment Roll. 
The March Board of Review Appeal Hearings will be held Wednesday, March 12th from 3 pm to 9 pm, and 
Thursday, March 13th from 9 am to 3 pm. 
Derek Morrison, Burt Township Assessor 

Fire
March 3 2025 
Instead of the regular meeting this month Bob Hughes did a CPR refresher class for the department. 
Attendance: Karla Bowen, Teagan Lawrence, Jordan Dobberstein, Mark Ward Harbaum, Michael Coles, 
Dennis Weaver, Jeff Harry, Troy Morgan, Devin Lawrence, Gabe Lawrence, Jeff Harry, Dale Ross, Nick Paul. 
The ice rescue class on the 22nd of February with the Coast Guard went well. Present for the class: Karla 
Bowen, Teagan Lawrence, Mark Ward Harbaum, Jordan Dobberstein, Jeff Harry, Gabe Lawrence and Nick 
Paul. 
There will be a first aid class on March 24th and 31st. 

Inspection Schedule 
Week of the 3rd Karla and Mark 

10 Michael Coles 
1 7 Jordan and Jeff 
24 Troy 

Library 
Hello Grand Marais-and HELLO SPRING! At least on a day like this; it seems like spring has sprung! Gee 
whiz, I don't recall ever feeling this much anxiety for the annual "passing of the seasons", and soon the return to 
Daylight Savings Time. We'll have an extra hour to play around with! 
But to "library things" now. 
The annual dog sled race was successfully run-as I understand it-and that is out of the way-for the return to 
spring! They held a camera event here in the library and once again the Heritage Center served as a med check 
up center for the canines. All went smoothly. I did move the furniture back in here-to the "library proper"0so 
have pretty much gotten back to normal. However-after numerous "suggestions" from the public, I succumbed 
to some rearranging. Some shelf units have been moved, tables and chair likewise, and it does look a bit 
"fresher" in here; not as crowded. As they say, you can indeed "teach and old dog new tricks". Gust gotta have 
an open mind-is all!). I am not done moving yet but you can see the difference in here and people have 
commented. Bravo to all concerned! 
And of course it is important to get this activity completed this month, before the snowbirds start fluttering in! 
(now won't they be surprised?). 
All library equipment is a go (but I also understand I've got some new chairs and related coming in). So we are 
very comfy and neat and ready for the upcoming season. Lookin' forward! 
A patron made a suggestion to me the other day, to the effect that I should start initiating outdoor book sales 
this season. I said "I've already done" that but will start doing sales again, maybe with a little more "flair". Like 
maybe a multi-colored banner of two and some awnings. Also start some craft sales if folks are interested. (the 
world is our oyster-let's dive in"-or how does that go?). 
That's it for now. Newspaper subscrips are up to date. Shelves have pretty much redone. All bills paid-etc and 
so forth. 
Library OPEN schedule: Mon-noon till 5pm; Tues and Thurs-3-5pm; Wed-noon till 6pm and Friday 11 am till 
4pm. 
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Enjoy St. Patty’s Day-MY FAV HOLIDAY!  
Adios!  
The Librarian  

Woodland Park 
• Pictures of all sites continued to be added to Campspot 
• Customer Service demands a lot of time this time of year, reservation opener leading up to when we 

actually open. Many guest have questions on site specifics, help booking, canceling, refunding, or just 
looking for openings in general. This continues into the season. We have created a new email for me to 
utilize during the season; streamlining my communication and attention. Office staff will be a huge 
support in customer service once we open in April.   

• Finishing touches being made to employee hand book, both for maintenance and office staff.  
o Detailing daily tasks for employees as well as expectations of our employees  

• Reaching out to staff to touch base on return dates / days requested /etc for upcoming season. 
• Robert has already begun busting in through the snow to address laundry room 

o Updating room with deep clean and paint. We started update as the season closed last year 
replacing lights.  

• Finalizing merchandise designs for 2025 season as well as an update to our Woodland Park Logo. 
Designs should be ready by park opener. 

• Budget meetings completed for upcoming season, taking account for pole barn already planned in 
spring. 

• Gas was refilled for park garage. 
• February Woodland Park Numbers 

o Nights booked in Feb 2024: 5,173 
o Nights booked in Feb 2025: 7,082 

 + 1,909 nights sold vs last February 
 March 12th Recycling 9am – 12pm 
***PLEASE BRING YOUR GLASS. While Burt Township is not accepting, we have a local business 
accepting glass recycling that will be collected on all future recycling days*** 
Items accepted are: good, clean cardboard (excluding cardboard food containers), residential 
paper (newspaper, magazines, and other household papers), #1 & #2 plastics, aluminum, and metal. 
Items not accepted are lids, toxic or hazardous waste, household/car batteries, tires, and electronics. 
 

Public Works 
• Snow removal at the township office, medical center, community center, emergency services building, 

fuel system, marina parking lot, water dept, water         
              
      storage tank facilities, municipal well access, recycling area 
and other areas as needed. Snow removal this season has taken up the majority of our time. 

• Snow removal equipment maintenance and greasing as required.  
• Work truck def exhaust system def fluid tank pump and heater failed. Fox river automotive replaced it. 

The def exhaust system on this truck has become more costly and problematic. 
• Boss snow plow hydraulic pump/motor burned up and needed to be replaced. 
• Removed a large amount of snow from behind the community center where the snow slides off the roof 

to maintain access to the water spigots (dog sled event) and to protect the building/windows. Did this 
again after the latest thaw.  

• Building a new sign support for the new community center sign. We will install it as soon as we get time 
and weather permitting.  

• Working on next fiscal year budget items. 
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